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VILLAGE OF ARCANUM NEWS                                FROM THE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

Hello Everyone; 

Lots of NOTICES to put on your calendars: 

 

LIMB PICKUP SCHEDULE  

(located on the reverse side) 

 

HYDRANT FLUSHING DATES 

Wednesday, April 19 and Thursday, April 20         Alternate dates    April 26 & 27 

 

BEST WAY    “SPRING CLEANUP DAY” 
          (please see stipulations on the reverse side) 
                        May 9 and 12 

 

         EASTER EGG HUNT 

    April 15
th

       Ivester Park from Noon to 4:00 P.M.    Sponsored by Faith UMC and FHC churches 

 

The Mechanical Wastewater Treatment Plant Bids were opened on March 22
nd

. We received bids from 

four (4) companies. Recommendations will now be made by council. 

 

Acting Mayor Millard brought to council a concern that she has received many complaints regarding 

Best Way’s garbage pickup, one being the late hour in the afternoon of pickup service. Best Way is 

being advised to begin before 7:00 A.M. 

  

Oh!   I almost forgot to let you know I am back in the office now. I am available Monday and Tuesday 

afternoons and by appointment during remainder of week.  Call the office 937-692-8500 or my cell               

937-423-0202. 

 

Another note of interest:    WE NOW HAVE AN ADMINISTRATOR          

William (Bill) Kessler has been appointed as the Village Administrator. Bill is a native of Arcanum.  He 

and I have had many meetings and are getting up to date.   Spring is always a busy time in the village. 

Any concerns or suggestions, please contact Bill at 937-467-1868 or email va@villageofarcanum.com. 

 

There seems to be a concern about lifeguards for the pool.   I have set a meeting for all interested 

applicants to introduce Bill and discuss any concerns. As the Village Administrator, he is mandated to 

oversee the operations of the pool.  I see no reason for concern to open the pool as scheduled. The 

maintenance department has begun the mechanical process and they are finding only minor problems.    

I want to thank Julie for all her time and efforts the last 5 years supporting the operation of the pool. 

 

Upcoming legislation will involve: a moratorium on applications for zoning cultivation, processing or 

sale of Medical Marijuana, applying for the Darke County Parks Grant for handicap walkways to be 

installed at Ivester Park and the Ball Park. Also the County CDBG projects involving curbs and 

sidewalks, and a Mosquito Spraying Grant provided by the Health Department.     

Bill is going to be busy. 

 

**Two items have been turned into the office that were found in the Village, if you are missing 

something please come into the office to describe and claim your items** 

 

Everyone enjoy the prospect of spring and outdoor activities beginning. 

“Judy’s on duty” 


